Resort Village of Mistusinne

Council Meeting Highlights July 11, 2025 meeting.

Council approved the minutes of the June 19, 2025 regular meeting of council. These are available on our website. The next regular meeting will be held **Friday, August 8, 2025** at **7:00 p.m**. here at the Village Office. Items for the agenda must be received no later than 12:00 p.m. Monday, Aug 4, 2025.

In the foreman's Report – Organization has been the theme the last couple of weeks. We took advantage of Clean-Up days and cleared out years old clutter. We hope you did as well. Thanks to everyone who used the bins. We consider the weekend a great success. We will bring the bins back next year. Do you prefer early summer or early fall for clean -up days?

Please check your yards for unsightly property concerns, and address as soon as possible. Violation notices will be out in the next few weeks.

Trees, Trees. Trees continue to be an on-going issue in the Village. Council is considering a Tree Cutting Day. Residents would submit requests for problem area trees. A councilor or staff member would meet with you, determine if the tree can be removed and allow you to do so if you wish. We would all work together to clean up the mess. This would help us to get through our massive wish list of trees to be removed. We are planning for early spring. Please assess the trees in the green space near you so you are ready when we make the announcement.

Snow fence is making its way to the beach next to help the sand stay put.

Is there any maintenance you would like to see done in the community? Send <u>administrator@mistusinne.com</u> an email. Your wish list item just might not be on our radar yet.

Council has passed Bylaw 06-2025 a Bylaw regarding Building. It is on our website. Council has also conducted their annual rate review. Development Permits are now \$100.00 Building permits are \$3.85 per 1000 of estimated construction value. There is a minimum charge of \$200.00 for a Building permit.

The Resort Village has been asked to consider applying for a grant to cover the cost of implementing a regional Community Safety Officer. Council has asked for more information in order to have further deliberations. It would be a real shame to have to have full time enforcement. Please do your part. Watch your speeds when cruising on ATV's, Golf Carts & Dirt Bikes. Please remind your kids to do the same.

In 2022 we passed an Official Community Plan, a Water Wolf District Community Plan and a Zoning Bylaw. There were a few glitches with the Regional OCP and all members are required to complete part of the process. Therefore, we will hold a public meeting Saturday, Sept 20 at 10:00

here at the office to hear any submissions related to any of the three documents. All three documents are on our website for your review. We will accept written submissions in advance as well. The official notices will be posted in the next couple of weeks.

Council is considering new office hours for the year 2026. Do you have any suggestions as to when you would like to see the office open?

Administration is in the process of looking into online options for Golf Passes, as well as green space permits and boat launch passes.

Do you have another suggestion? Email <u>administration@mistusinne.com</u>

We have clothing for sale! Check Facebook, our website, or the bulletin board for details. Orders must be in by July 17, 2025.

Mistusinne's Anniversary! The cookbooks are in! Thank you councilor Moffat for all of your hard work on these. They look AMAZING! If you submitted a recipe please stop in to the office and sign by your recipe. We are creating a keepsake! If you ordered a book and have not paid please forward payment when you can. Books that have been paid for can be picked up in the office. Forget to order one? We have extras come on in!

Have you seen the fancy new speed reminder signs when you first come in to the Village? We did not pay for those. Thank you SGI Safety Grant for your generous funding.

Do you know where the evacuation exits are out of the Village? We are having signs made just to be on the safe side.

DISC GOLF is FINALLY coming to Mistusinne. We have had a Rockstar community member helping us out with all details Disc Golf. We are in the course design stage. Once council has approved and the baskets are here we will get to work on the course. Thank you for your patience Mistusinne.

We hope everyone enjoyed the Garage Sale Day. No map next year. Just put out your balloons, people will find you. Please – if you do not sell everything hold on to it until the bins come. We do not want our community to be looking a mess with over flowing bins.

Golf Tournament is August 9. Do you have a prize to donate? This year some of the proceeds are coming back to the Village towards Recreation. That is amazing. Thank you Mayor Montgomery for the Tournament you host every year. It is a terrific time.

August long entertainment and concessions are right around the corner. We cannot wait to see you there.

The weather is amazing, even if the game was not.

Have a great week.

Kelly Dodd Administrator